ort 6th

7, Norham Gardens,

Oxford.

Dear Shattuck

How sad about Jim Chadwick's death!

Why did we not have the portrait last winter? Not too late now. His friend Lockwood (?) would do a good one. Let us arrange it. It should be in the Library to which he devoted so much time & which he loved so dearly.

I am surprisingly happy here considering the change. The life is very quiet but I am enjoying it and gradually getting shaken down in a new bed. I have a class of 15 good young fellows in the Infirmary, just enough to keep my hand in

I have quarters in Christ Church and am gradually settling into Donnish ways There is much that is very comical in this old place but the men & women are much the same, except for the waists of the latter. Give my love to George Cheyne. I hope your daughter will let us know when she is in England in the spring.

Greet Geo. B. from me and all old friends

Ever yours

Wm Osler